


of construction is similar to the hotel accident, but to be exact, the person who died was a worker inside 
the boiler room - not in a hotel room. 
 
3.) If the addition of a CO detector Requirement is to be made then residents must be responsible for 
the maintenance of the battery or the reporting of the need for detector maintenance to management. 
This is already the case with smoke detectors and consistency on maintenance is very 
important.  Residents are continuously in the best position to know the condition of the appliance and 
are capable of disabling it at any time. 
 
4.) The five year furnace clean and check requirement is the result of death at Hidden Valley Apartments 
on S State St. about 25 years ago. Here again the requirement is only marginally related to the events 
that led to the death.  A tenant placed dirty laundry in front of fresh air make up in a furnace closet the 
day before they succumbed to CO poisoning. A once in five years clean and check wouldn't have saved 
them. I think that the addition of CO detectors, if passed, should be accompanied by either elimination 
of, or more time, on the clean and check requirement.  I think Chris MacFarland may be in agreement 
with this concept.  You should hear from him in addition to people at the fire department in the course 
of making this decision. 
 
Thanks for listening. 
 
Chris  
President, WA3 
 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 




